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The Purpose Statement for the First 
Presbyterian Church of Marshalltown 
G Growing in Christ through worship. 
R Reaching out in fellowship. 
A Affirming faith through discipleship. 
C Caring for the lost through evangelism. 
E Embracing others in mission and ministry. 
 

January Memory Verse 
And a voice came from heaven: “You are My 

Son, whom I love; with You I am well pleased.”   
Mark 1:11 

 

ANNUAL MEETING 
The church Annual Meeting will be held 

Sunday, January 25, 2015 at 11:30 a.m.  All are 
encouraged to attend this yearly meeting. 

 

 

Pictorial Directory  
Photo Sessions 

You can still sign up 
for a photo session to 
get your picture in our 
pictorial directory. 
Sessions are available 
daily from Tuesday, 
January 6, through 
Saturday, January 10. 

 You may also sign up on-line by going to the 
church website at www.nivlac.org, where you will 
find a hot link button.  Click on, or copy and paste 
this web address:   https://www.securedata-

trans14.com/ap/firstpresbyterianchurch/index.php
?page=10     

 “Snow birds” , you too can have your picture 
taken by a Lifetouch photographer at a church 
near your winter home.  Just call a Center of 
Excellence team member at 800-521-4611 to 
find a location and schedule a time. Please 
schedule a date for your photo session to be 
completed by Jan 31 st. Refer to our church’s 
account number, 364129.  

Each participating family will receive a First 
Presbyterian Church Pictorial Directory and a 
FREE 8x10 portrait. There is no obligation to buy, 
but should you decide to, you will receive 20% off 
list prices, plus $5 off your order if you bring a 
non-perishable food time for the 'Feed the Need' 
food drive on the day of your session. 

Questions, please contact Paul Podhajsky 
at pkpod@podhajsky.com or 641-753-3672. 

 

 

Presbyterian Church (USA) 
Relationship Research Task Group 

The Presbyterian Church (USA) Relationship 
Research Task Group has met twice, once in 
November and once in December. Each meeting 
is opened with Bible Study and prayer. During the 
November meeting, we discussed the process of 
researching all the aspects of our relationship with 
our denomination and all possible alternative 
denominations. Compiling that information so that 
it can be presented to the entire congregation and 
then the discerning together what God is calling 
this congregation to do and be in the future. 
During the December meeting, we shared some 
of the finding we have had as we search though 
the official documents posted on the PC(USA) 
website. It is a very difficult task to find pertinent 
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information since there is an immense amount of 
documents on the website. The committee will 
continue to search and compile information 
between now and the January meeting. 

  

 

Quilts for Missions 
 Presbyterian Women plan to 

make mission quilts.  We invite 
anyone interested to come and help 

with this project. 
Our plan is to meet for six 

Wednesdays in the Lower Lounge to 
work on the quilts.  The dates are January 21 & 
28, and February 4, 11, 18 & 25.   Plan to help any 
time between 9 a.m. to 3 p.m.  Each Wednesday 
you work on the quilts, please bring a can of soup 
that will be shared for lunch.   

Donations of cotton fabric are appreciated.  The 
quilts are constructed from donated fabrics.   

Questions may be directed to Shala Ludley at 
752-6894. 

 
 
 

Sunday School Activities 
The Sunday school children performed “For the 

Glory of the King” on Sunday, December 14.  They 
also played some lovely Christmas songs on their 

band 
instruments.  
The following 
Sunday, they 
put on an 
encore 
performance for 
the residents of 
Glenwood 

Place.   
In January, they will be learning about the 

baptism of Jesus in their rotation model 
classrooms. 

 
Preschool Helpers   - Thank you to our 

preschool helpers in December:  Rhonda Buzbee 
and Bethany Wirin. 

 
Children's Church - Thank you to Carter & 

Francis Strand for helping lead Children's Church 
during Marylou Beckmann's absence. 

 

Mission Bucket  – So far the children have 
contributed $71.57 to our noisy bucket mission 
offering.  This is more than a tank of gas!  The 
offering will benefit the 2015 youth mission trip. 

 
 
 

Birthday Party Jesus - A birthday party was 
held for Jesus on December 22.  Preschoolers 
through 4th graders celebrated Jesus’s birth with 
games and a birthday cake.  Thank you to 
Wynona Anderson, Kari Hancock, Amber Young, 
Bethany Wirin, and youth helpers Ellen 
Podhajsky, Jill Podhajsky, Bryce King, Carissa 
King and Caroline Kauffman for all your help in 
making this a successful day. 

Thank you also to Cindy Butler, Rich Daniels, 
Heather Rottink, Jan Stubbs and Chris Tullis for 
making cookies and/or providing frosting and 
sprinkles for the kids to decorate, and to Jenny 
Buschbom for making the cupcakes. 

 

Awesome Presbys 
The Awesome Presbys participated in "Soup 

and Sing" and went to an Iowa Wild hockey game 
in December. If there is snow, they will have a 
sledding party at Wirin's on Friday, January 2, 
2015, from 2 – 4 p.m.  If no snow that day, the 
Gathering Place will be open to come play games. 

Beginning in January, this group will meet on 
the 2nd and 4th Sundays at 2:00 p.m. 

 

PWC News 
Elizabeth Circle will not meet in 

January. 
Sarah Circle will not meet in January.  

PWC will not meet in January 
PWC-CT will meet Tuesday, January 27, at 

1:00 p.m. 
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We just received word that 

our Operation Christmas Child 
boxes have been shipped to 
Ecuador.  This is exciting 
because it is the first time in the 
last five years that our boxes 

have gone to South America.  First Presbyterian 
Church also has a connection as Margaret Meyer is 
in Cuencas, Ecuador, this month for a J-term class.   

Ecuador is slightly smaller than Nevada and sits 
on the equator for which it was named.  It was part 
of the Incan Empire prior to the arrival of the 
Spanish in the 1500s.  The Galapagos Islands are 
part of Ecuador.  Nearly 30% of the 15.4 million 
Ecuadorans are under 15 years of age, and 95% 
are Catholic.  Ecuador has petroleum resources 
that boost its GDP per capita to $10,200 (2013), yet 
rural areas remain quite poor.  The child labor rate 
is 8%.   

 
 

Altar Flowers Chart 
The 2015 flowers chart is on the NW wall in 

Fellowship Hall.  Be sure to sign up some time 
during the year to sponsor the altar flowers. 

 
 
 

Financial Report for November 
NOV. ‘14  Actual    

Regular Offerings  33,633.78 
Budget 34,072.00 
=/- (438.22)  

Other Receipts  518.06 
Budget 263.00 
=/- 255.06  

Total Receipts    34,151.84 
Budget 34,335.00 
=/- (183.16)  

 
 
 

 

 

Church Women  United  will not meet in 
January or February. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Currently, the Emergency 
Food Box  is in need of the 
following food items:   fruit 
(pears, mixed fruit, peaches), 
pork and beans, corn, green 
beans, mixed vegetables, 

tuna, tomatoes, noodles.    (Please check the 
expiration dates to make sure the food items are 
not outdated.) 

Food items or monetary (check/cash) 
donations may be brought to the EFB any 
weekday afternoon, 1:30-4:30.  Please make 
checks payable to: Emergency Food Box.  We are 
located at 109 S. 3rd St.   Our mailing address 
is:  EFB, P.O. Box 391, Marshalltown, 
IA 50158.  Donated funds are used to buy food 
items from the Food Bank of Iowa and locally. 

Thank you for your recent donations of $12 
cash and 32 food items to the Emergency 
Food Box.   Many families in Marshall County 
receive food from EFB and are very grateful for 
your generosity.  EFB is run by an all-volunteer 
staff, and all food items are donated or purchased 
from the money contributed.  We could not 
provide food to so many people without your help! 

 
Luke’s Ministry Message 

Myasthenia Gravis 
Myasthenia Gravis is a chronic autoimmune 

neuromuscular disease characterized by varying 
degrees of weakness of the (voluntary) skeletal 
muscles of the body.  The name Myasthenia 
Gravis, which is Latin and Greek, literally means 
“grave muscle,” however, most cases are not 
grave as the name implies.  In fact, the life 
expectancy of the majority of individuals with 
Myasthenia Gravis is not lessened by this 
disorder. 

The hallmark of Myasthenia Gravis is muscle 
weakness that increases during periods of activity 
and improves after periods of rest.  Certain 
muscles such as those that control eye and eyelid 
movement, facial expression, chewing, talking and 
swallowing are often, but not always, involved in 
the disorder.  The muscles that control breathing 
and neck and limb movements may also be 
affected. 

Myasthenia Gravis is caused by a defect in the 
transmission of nerve impulses to muscle.  It 
occurs when normal communication between the 
nerve and the muscle is disrupted at the place 
where the nerve cells connect with the muscles 
they control.  In this disease, antibodies block, 
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alter or destroy the receptors for acetylcholine, thus 
preventing the muscle contraction from occurring.  
Thus, Myasthenia Gravis is an autoimmune 
disease because the immune system which 
normally protects the body from foreign organisms 
mistakenly attacks itself. 

The thymus gland, which lies in the upper 
chest, can be abnormal in the case of adults with 
Myasthenia Gravis. 

Myasthenia Gravis occurs in all ethnic groups 
and both genders.  It most commonly affects young 
adult women (under 40 years) and older men (over 
60 years) but it can occur at any age. 

Today, Myasthenia Gravis can be controlled.  
There are several medicines available to help and 
improve muscle weakness.  Also, a thymectomy or 
removal of the thymus can be done.  With 
treatment, the outlook for most patients is bright.  
They can expect that with treatment, they can live 
normal or nearly normal lives. 

 

Greetings from  
Jay & Nancy Adams 

"Merry 
Christmas 
and Happy 
Holidays"  
can mean so 
many 
different 
things for 
each of 
us: No need 

to list them all - perhaps you feel like Bartimaeus 
or the Woman at the Well, et al.  

A random question for you before the New 
Year's resolutions begin: Which magazine do you 
(will you) grab off the rack at the "Y" or Fitness 
Center where you work out? 

Finance...Health...Pop Culture...OP-
ED...Travel...one can learn how to rehab their 
knee, a home, their retirement plan or one's heart.  
One adult to another let me propose Scripture 
Memory.  

Each year at Black Forrest Academy (BFA), I 
lead Chapel for the (loud & dynamic) Middle 
School. As I quote the 60 verses of the 
Navigator Topical Memory System each student 
shouts back to me a verse they've memorized in 
front of the 100 students & teachers in the room. 
It's a competition where everyone receives more 

than they give (including German chocolate 
sweeter than the honeycomb, Psalm 19:10). 

It's Christmas and more than ever, I know I 
need a Savior. Scripture Memory assures me of 
forgiveness and peace with God.  

The Christmas Season will seem brighter, the 
joy deeper & the goodwill toward men & 
women more possible by the Holy Spirit. 

Nothing will renew our mind & our heart like 
Scripture Memory & Review: let's Scripture with 
us to the gym...or simply outside for a walk.  

Nancy & I return to Germany on January 3, to 
serve at Black Forest Academy. Nancy resumes 
her role as Head Librarian. I'll continue to serve 
the Director by leading engaging partnerships 
with local German schools & BFA.  

Praise God for providing housing in Seattle 
this past year and in Kandern, a small but 
adaquate 550 square foot apartment beginning 
January 2015. 

We are not homeless! However, we do need 
additional funds for ministry to BFA students and 
the Roma People in Romania.  

We currently have a new email addess: 
jandnancyadams@gmail.com. Thank you for 
your prayers and needed financial support. 

Warmly,  
---Jay & Nancy Adams 

Presbyterian Mission Workers 
Serving in Germany at Black Forest Academy   

 
 

Please thank the Deacons for 
the wonderful Christmas fruit 
basket.  It was very much 
appreciated.  Thank you, and have 
a blessed Christmas and a Happy 

New Year   
--- Irene Hopp  

We thank all of you at First Presbyterian 
Church for the lovely fruit and vegetable basket.  
What a blessing you all are to our family. 

---Jack & Pat Stickfort 
Thank you to all the carolers who came to my 

room to sing to me.  Thank you to the young 
people for the gift they left for me.  I really enjoyed 
the music and the gift. 

---Betty Emmons 

A big thank you to the carolers who came to 
our home to sing to us.  Also, a big thanks to 
Deacon, Kari Hancock who delivered the nice 
basket of fruit. 

---Carol Ploeger 
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Dear Deacons & Friends 
Thank you so much for the lovely poinsettia.  It 

is gorgeous and adds a spot of color to our living 
room.  

Ron was at MMSC for several days with the flu 
(in spite of the flu shot).  They kept him in the 
hospital a few days as he was so weak, and we 
were afraid he might fall.  After Tamiflu and IV's, he 
is doing just fine, and so am I--although, it was a 
frightening situation.  Thank you, again. 

---Ron and Dorothy Wilson 

I would like to thank my church family prayer 
warriors for all their prayers during my recent injury 
and surgery. It really helped me through the tough 
pain, knowing I was surrounded with so much love 
and prayer. Thanks for all the cards, calls, emails 
and visits. Special thanks to the Deacons, Pat and 
Nancy Kremer, who came with flowers to lift my 
spirits. I continue in OT working on regaining range 
of motion in my two fingers, they like just being stiff 
and lazy right now, so I must push them further and 
be patient. 

---Mary Hemming 

Thank you for the cards and prayers following 
my recent surgery. I also appreciated the calls 
from Pastor Rich and the Deacons. 

---Stan Van Wyk 

Dear Friends, 

What a blessed surprise I received.  I will use it 
to bless the children of LaLaguna Honduras.  Since 
you have plannted seed into my mission, you will 
receive the blessings from it.  Thank you so very 
much. 

---Jan Faber 

Dear First Presbyterian Church 
Thank you for your recent donations of $572 

cash and 29 food items to the Emergency Food 
Box (EFB).  Your kindness makes it possible for 
us to help meet the emergency food needs of 
people in Marshall County who are referred to us. 

The EFB program is supported entirely by 
donations from individuals, organizations and 
churches.  We are greateful that you have chosen 
to be part of this program. 

---LeRoy L. Jero, Treasurer, EFB   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

---our faithful workers at the 
House of Compassion during 
the month of Dec.: Roger 
Anders, Mike & Kari Hancock 

& family,  Ed Jackson,  Estelle Perkins, Edith 
Rankin, Carolyn Wilkinson, Barb Wollam and 
Don & David Wilson.   
---Jan Faber  for her faithfulness and creativity in 
having seasonal decorations on the tables in 
Fellowship Hall and the Lower Level tables. 

---to the nine church members (Fisher 
employees)  who each donated an Emerson 
Sensi WiFi thermostat to update and connect the 
church furnaces. 

 

 
The Christmas season is 

one where we enjoy our family 
a little more, love a little more 
and give a little more than the 
rest of the year. God’s peace 

seems so real as we sing “Silent Night” and pass 
the light of Christ through the sanctuary. The love 
and grace we share with family members and 
neighbors makes it a special holiday season. But, 
why do we cut back in January? Shouldn’t we let 
the joy of giving bless us throughout the year?  

Colossians 3:15-17: Let the peace of Christ 
rule in your hearts, since as members of one 
body you were called to peace. And be thankful. 
Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly 
as you teach and admonish one another with all 
wisdom through psalms, hymns, and songs from 
the Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your 
hearts. And whatever you do, whether in word or 
deed, do it all in the Name of the Lord Jesus, 
giving thanks to God the Father through Him. 

We must be a people who live in the light of 
Christmas all year around! The star that shone 
over the home in Bethlehem should still shine 
from our lives. The child we received as Savior 
and Messiah will grow to teach us God’s ways 
and purchase our atonement upon a cross! This 
gift is not just for one day a year but every day! It 
should impact everything we do and say 
everyday of our lives! Let us be Christians who 
celebrate the gift of our savior every day. 

Have a blessed New Year! 

Pastor Rich 
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  New Year’s Resolutions!  
“Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is a new 

creation. The old has passed away; behold, the 
new has come!” 2 Corinthians 5:17. 

There’s something about the start of a new year 
that gives us the freedom to 
start new endeavors and launch 
new beginnings.  Far and away, 
the most common New Year’s 

resolutions involve losing weight and ‘getting into 
better physical shape.’  But we all know that our 
bathroom scale doesn’t reset at midnight December 
31, and a candy bar has the same calories and fat 
in 2015 as in 2014.  Every dietician will tell you that 
resolutions and diets don’t work – it’s a change in 
our lifestyle that produces results in our physical 
health.  Those who are motivated to change the 
way they live will find lasting results regardless of 
the date on the calendar.   

Many Christians make New Year’s resolutions 
to pray more, to read the Bible every day, and to 
attend church more regularly. These are fantastic 
goals! Like the psalmist, we cry out, “Create in me 
a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within 
me. Cast me not away from Your presence, and 
take not Your Holy Spirit from me.”   

However, these New Year’s resolutions fail just 
as often as the non-spiritual resolutions, because 
there is no power in a New Year’s resolution.  Why 
do you want to read the Bible every day? Is it to 
honor God and let Him change your life to grow 
spiritually, or is it just because you’ve heard it’s a 
good thing to do? Our power to renew our spiritual 
lifestyle rests in our Lord Jesus and His gospel – 
that’s what changes us.   

Scripture proclaims, “I can do everything 
through Him who gives me strength.”  So with that 
encouragement, I invite you to renew your 
commitment to Christ and His teachings with each 
new day.  And with each day you fall off the 
spiritual wagon remember there is grace enough to 
get back on at any time – no need to wait until 
January 1.☺ 

If you or anyone you know is in need of a visit, 
prayers, or pastoral care of any kind, please don’t 
hesitate to call the church office so that we may 
minister to the whole body of Christ. 

Pastor Ian McMullen 

 
 
 

DECEMBER SESSION ACTIONS 
The Stated Session meeting of First 

Presbyterian Church, Marshalltown, met at 7:07 
p.m. Tuesday, December 16, 2014, in the Lower 
Lounge. 

Moderator Rev. Dr. Richard A. King opened 
the meeting, and Mike Miller presented the 
devotions and opening prayer.   

Motion prevailed  to approve the minutes of 
the November 18, 2014 Stated Meeting. 

Motion prevailed  to remove from the roles 
Donia Wilson  due to her death 12-03-2014; & 
Hedwig (Heidi) Boucher  due to her death 12-05-
2014. 

Irene Ballard, Brian & Lynn Bovenmyer, & 
Teresa Paul  were introduced as new members to 
the congregation November 23, 2014. 

Financials -  Matt Broshar presented the 
Financial and Investments reports.  November 
giving was down, slightly behind last year and the 
budget. The church received a credit on the old 
copy machine that was recently replaced. Money 
continues to come in for the Building Fund.  Some 
interest money was earned from the CDs.  
Memorial money was used to pay for the hearing 
devices.  The Vajgrt family, in memory of Verdel 
Vajgrt, will donate money to go to help build the 
cross-over from the church to the Gathering 
Place. 

Missions -  No report. 
Stewardship –  No report. 
W & M - Brenda Severson distributed a printed 

report noting the committee had reviewed the 
worship services for the past several weeks. The 
special music for each Olde Tyme Hymn Sing will 
be compensated $35, so an offering plate will be 
put at the back of the church during those 
presentations. Preparations are being made for the 
Christmas Eve service.  Since Pastors Rich and 
Dave will both be gone Sunday, December 28, the 
service will be a hymn sing, with Jon Rottink in 
charge of the service.  

Communion —200 on November 2, and 186 
on December 7. Home Communion was taken to 
Jean Brennecke, Betty Emmons, Jean Evans, 
Doris Flanagan, Mavis Gray, LaVone Lee, 
Lavine Meyer, and 18 residents at Glenwood 
Place.      

Evangelism –  No report. 
Christian Education -  Karin Podhajsky 

reported the children's Christmas program, "For 
the Glory of the King" was held December 14, 
and the Confirmation class served as the hosts 
during refreshment time.  
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A & P Committee  – Mike Miller reported they 
have a proposed budget for 2015 to present. 

Budget - A revised proposed 2015 budget was 
presented.  Motion prevailed to approve the 
budget at $424,523; a .5% increase over the 2014 
budget.  Motion prevailed  to only print the offering 
and receipt amount, budgeted amount and budget 
expenses in the monthly newsletter. 

M & I Committee –  Bruce Wirin reminded 
people to sign up with Lifetouch Photography to 
have their pictures taken in January, 2015 for the 
new church directory. 

Property -  Kurt Lynch reported the church now 
has a new Xerox copier with a contract that doesn't 
make yearly increases in costs. The firemen have 
inspected the Gathering Place.  Volunteers are 
needed to clean the church while Jan Faber is in 
Honduras most of January, and while Yawo goes to 
Africa for about six months. The floors in Fellowship 
Hall need to be stripped and waxed.  Kurt has some 
preliminary drawings for the Gathering Place cross-
over. 

Nominations -  Tedra Henze presented the slate 
of officers for the class of 2017.  New Elders will be 
Roger Anders, Craig Henze, Larry Schrum, 
Carter Strand and Nancy VanWyk.  New Deacons 
will be Orlyn & Doris Langenbau (a one-year 
term), Becky Sharpshair and Eileen Sudenga.  
More Deacons are needed to complete the slate. 

Other Business –  Motion prevailed to 
approve the Pastor's housing at $24,000 for Pastor 
Rich King and $23,510 for Pastor Dave Beckmann. 

Motion prevailed to approve the check signers 
for 2015 of Pat Hala, Pat Hemming, Orlyn 
Langenbau, Mike Miller and John Wise. 

The sheet to sign up for Session Devotions for 
2015 was passed and only three months remain to 
be filled. 

Motion prevailed  to approve January 25, 2015 
for the date of the Church Annual Meeting. 

Pastor King thanked the out-going Elders for all 
their work, and reminded them they would need to 
help with January Communion serving, and if they 
were a committee chairperson, they should attend 
the January committee meeting to help the new 
chairperson transition. 

The meeting was closed with small group 
prayer.  

 

 

 

Newsletter deadline with 
FEBRUARY information is 

TUESDAY,  
JANUARY20, 2014. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Reminder:  
Jan. 1—New Year's Day - Office Closed 
Jan. 6—Epiphany of the Lord 
Jan. 11—Baptism of the Lord 
Jan. 18-25—Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 
Jan. 19—Martin Luther King, Jr. Birthday Observed 
Jan. 20—Deacons Meet 
Jan. 20—SESSION 

 

 

 

Members in mission making a difference. 
GOOD NEWS from First Presbyterian Church is 

published monthly.  Deadline for the following issue is 
published in the calendar.  Comments and 

contributions are welcome. 
Church office phone: 641-753-5929 

Web Site www.nivlac.org 
Email Church at presmtwn@mchsi.com  

Pastor at rich.king@mchsi.com 
Associate Pastor at dave.beckmann@mchsi.com  
Youth & Families Director at jrottink@hotmail.com 

Christian Education Director Michelle Wilkinson at 
michelle.firstpres@gmail.com   

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



First Presbyterian Church 

JANUARY 20 1 5  
S u n M o n  T u e W e d  T h u F r i  S a t  

 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 1 
 
 
 
New Year’s 
Holiday—Office 
Closed 

2 
 
New Year’s 
Holiday– Office 
Closed 

3 
 
 
 

 

 

               

4         
            Communion 
 9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS—all ages 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 

5 
5:30 p Missions 
6:30 p.m. W & M 
6:30 p Finance 
7:30 p.m. CE 
7:30 p.m. A & P 

 7:30 p Property 
 8:30 p.m. M & I  

6 Epiphany  
 
9:00 a.m. Staffing 
   (all staff) 
 
 

7 
6:30 p.m. Discipleship   
                 Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir  
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

8 
      

 8:30 a.m. Flapjacks 
  
12:00 p.m. Oasis 
 

9 
 

10 

 

11 Baptism of the  Lord  
Chancel Choir   
9:00 a.m. Worship 
Ordination of Officers 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS – all ages 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 
2:00p Awesome Presbys  

12 
 

13 
  
 
 

 
     

14  
 
6:30 p Discipleship  
             Class 
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

15 
 
 
8:30 a.m. Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis 
 

16 
 

 

17 
 

 

18    Bell Choir 
9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS—all ages 
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 
6:00  p.m. Hymn Sing 
Annual Reports Due 

19 
 
 
 
 

 

20 
Newsletter       
Articles are due  
9:00 a.m. Staffing 
(full-time staff) 

 
 
6:00 p Deacons 
7:00 p.m. Session  

21 
9:00—3:00 Quilters 
meet in LL 
6:30 p.m Discipleship  
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

22 
 
 
8:30 a.m. Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis 
 

23 
 
 
 

24 
 
 

25   Chancel Choir 
9:00 a.m. Worship 
10:05 a.m. Gathering &  
           Fellowship Time 
10:15 a.m. SS—all ages  
10:15 a.m. Confirmation 
11:30a Annual Meeting 
12:30a Chili Cook-off 
 2:00p Awesome Presbys 

26 
 

27 
    
1:00p PWC-CT- LL 

 
 
 
 

28 
9:00—3:00 Quilters 
meet in LL 
6:30 p.m Discipleship  
6:30 p.m. Youth 101  
6:30 p.m. Bells 
7:30 p.m. Choir 
8:30 p.m. Praise Team 

29  

 
8:30 a.m. Flapjacks 
 
12:00 p.m. Oasis 

30 
 

 

 

31 

*REGULAR FALL/WINTER WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

    9:00 a.m. Worship 

  10:05a.m.  Fellowship Time/Gathering 

  10:15 a.m.  Sunday school—all ages 

9:00-11:15 a.m.  Child care Provided 



January 2015 Birthday/Prayer Calendar 
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    1 
 
Robert Smith 

2 
 
Bette Etter 

3 
Julie Avise 
Preston  
     Johnson 
Barb Schrum 
Nancy VanWyk 

4 
 
Elliot Young 
 

5 
 
Estelle  
      Perkins 

6 
Faith Bannison 
Brice Duff 
Jean Evans 
Harlan Quick 

7 
 
David Litwiller 
 

8 
Keith Oleson 
Brent      
     Thiessen 

9 
 
Richard Ritter 

10 
 
 

11 
 
Diane Welch 

12 
 
Lorie Avise 
Clyde Evers 

 13 
Michael  
      Anderson 
Pieper  Pietig 
Marilyn Wood 

14 
 
Norm Egli 
Dorothy Wilson 

15 
 
Linda   
     Kauffman 

16 
 
Elizabeth 
       Anderson 
Darrell Meyer  

17 
 
Debra Avise 
Rollie Freel 
 
 

18 
Malory Henze 
Tedra Henze 
Shellie   
       Robinson 

19 
 
Bill Moore 

20 
Tim Bell 
Doug Boyd 
Jean 
     Brennecke 
Ryan VanWyk 

21 
 
Wynona  
     Anderson 

22 23   
 
Darren Bacon 
Mike Miller 

24 Amber   
          Litwiller 
Cassie Nason 
Emily Severson
–   Bowles 
 

 25 
 
Bill Curler 
 

26 27 28 29 
Gratia Hancock 
Ed Jackson 
Carissa King 

30 31 
Nic Albright 
Kevin  
     Severson 
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Praying for each other brings us 
closer together. Please pray 
each day for those listed. 



 Jan. 4                       Jan. 11            Jan. 18              Jan. 25                

Worship Leader…      
                 9:00 …... Brenda Severson Doug Butler ________________ Larry Erion 
Greeters   9:00…….Pat & Mary Hemming B. & L. Bovenmyer  Joe & DeLoris Holubar  Chuck & Karen Colwell   
Fellowship Hosts... ________________ Kurt Lynch ________________ __________________  
Cup Washers…… Steve & Doris Strand ________________ ________________ Ron & Linda Kauffman     
Nursery  . . . . . . . . Deb Williams & Deb Williams &  _______________& _______________ &   
 _________________ ________________ ________________ _______________  

Deacons………….. Mike & Kari Hancock S. Bryant & B. Miller O. & D. Langenbau Pat & Nancy Kremer   
Donuts . . . . . . . .  Dean & Mary Baker Roger & Karen Schoell Joan Gerbo Susan Hibbs    
Flowers  . . . . . . .   Bob & Barb Boeyink Mike & Joan Gerbo ________________ ___________________  
  
Ushers . . . . . . . .           FIRST SUNDAY      SECOND SUNDAY      THIRD SUNDAY          FOURTH SUNDAY     FIFTH SUNDAY  
    Team Captain     Terry Buzbee            Brenda Severson Roger & Karen Schoell   DeLoris Holubar  Dick & Barb McBride 
 Hank Bradbury Donita Anders                   Pat & Mary Hemming       Bonnie Bradbury  Doug & Karen Bacon 
     Ed Jackson Roger Anders                    Ron & Linda Kauffman     Betty Jacobs              Doris & Orlyn Langenbau 
     Harlan Quick Stan & Nancy VanWyk                          Dennis Ostrem Steve Strand 
     Larry Schrum Barb Vovos                                         Tracy Ostrem Jerry Rakowicz 
     Don Turbiville                                      
Usher Alternates in alphabetical  (9:00 a.m. – All Year )  
 Roger Bristley Jim Grimmius Doris Langenbau Harlan Quick Barb Vovos  
 Doug Butler Craig Henze Orlyn Langenbau Marcia Quick Dale Wedgwood   
 Brinda Evans DeLoris Holubar Mary Lovig Jerry Schaudt Dorothy Wilson    
 John Evans Joe Holubar LaVern Paul Don Smith Ron Wilson  
 Clyde Evers   Yasuyo Smith   

      


